
Disposition Application for 1237 & 1243 N. 13th St. 
 
Narrative 
 
HACM owns two adjacent vacant lots, comprising of .23 acres, that were acquired from the City in the 
early 2000s (when HACM was undergoing single-family developments) and that were never developed. 
 
The two lots are currently being used as a vegetable garden across the street from the Guest House 
homeless shelter.  The Guest House wants to purchase the lots and continue to use them as a garden.   
 
Underneath the lots, however, is a mid-19th century cemetery with human remains.  This was discovered 
when the Guest House excavated across the street to construct additional space.  Clearing the remains 
was very expensive and exceeded the value of the land. 
 
HACM learned of this after obtaining a standard appraisal. Once the appraiser learned about the 
cemetery, they responded: 
 
“The appraisal report assumes that the subject is a typical developable lot. However, according to the 
report from UWM, there are likely remains on the property. Assuming that costs are similar to the 
excavation costs from the project across the street, the costs to get this lot to a developable status 
would exceed the value.” 
 
Because it is not possible to appraise the lots (there are no comparables) and they are not practical to 
improve, HACM would like to sell the lots to the Guest House for $1,000, which would cover the cost of 
the appraisal and closing costs.  The sale would also meet the definition of commensurate public benefit 
as the food from the garden feeds the homeless in Milwaukee. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The report can be accessed here  ROI428 Report Book_Update21March2018 1.pdf (see page 30) 
 

https://link.edgepilot.com/s/23af6751/DOdYKEcHakq-qaDrQlkpuQ?u=https://guesthouseofmke-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/stephenbauer_guesthouseofmilwaukee_org/EdmtAdzYIdZOofc1t8z_9kUB9bJ3uIo0tBcp_qhPLST3mA

